
March 2019 Cross Bearings
03/05 	Tues 	 SJSI, Inc board meeting.....7:00pm
03/06	Wed	 Winter Wednesday.................5:00pm
03/10 	Sun 	 Race Committee Boat work day #8..noon
03/12 	Tues 	 SSC Board meeting............................7:00pm
03/13	 Wed	 Winter Wednesday...............................5:00pm
03/16	 Sat	 St. Patrick’s Day party..........................6:00pm
03/19	 Tues	 Communications Committee meeting..... 7:00pm
03/20	Wed	 Winter Wednesday...............................5:00pm
03/24 	Sun 	 Race Committee Boat work day #9.......... noon
03/25-27	 Sandusky Spring Break camp..............10-2pm
03/27	Wed	 Winter Wednesday...............................5:00pm
04/01 	Mon 	 Sadler Basin Committee meeting......... 7:00pm
04/02 	Tues 	 SJSI, Inc board meeting........................ 7:00pm
04/04 	Thur 	 Adult Learn to Sail .............................. 7:00pm
04/07 	Sun 	 Race Committee Boat work day #10........ noon
04/09 	Tues 	 SSC Board meeting.............................. 7:00pm
04/11 	Thur 	 Adult Learn to Sail .............................. 7:00pm
04/13 	Sat 	 Spring General meeting ....................... 9:00am
04/13 	Sat 	 Spring Workday ..........................after meeting
04/16	 Tues	 Communications Committee meeting..... 7:00pm
04/18 	Thur 	 Adult Learn to Sail .............................. 7:00pm
04/25 	Thur 	 Adult Learn to Sail .............................. 7:00pm
For more info, go to www.sanduskysailingclub.com.
and check out the SSC calendar.
Commodore’s Comments....... Comm. John Schwartz
This newsletter is somewhat late because I am an epic 
procrastinator.  If anyone is inclined, I would encourage 
you to check out a website that I like: www.despair.com.  
It is a business that seems to have sprung up making fun 
of corporate motivational posters.  It features really pretty 
pictures with strong font underneath.  I have a few favorites, 
which I will be happy to share at length at the bar if anyone 
is interested, but one of the more appropriate ones for me is, 
“A stitch in time might save nine, but procrastination pays off 
right now.”  
	 On the up side, recent studies show a correlation between 
waiting until the last possible minute and creativity.  So, my 
tardiness is really just my way of helping PC Winkel be more 
creative.  You’re welcome, Eric.
The Sadler Basin Committee has a fair amount going on.  
By the way, we need to add another member to the Sadler 
Committee board.  I do have a short list to work from, but if 
you are a 10-year member and a berthholder and interested, 
please let me know.  This is a very important committee.  
I believe that the SSC social club is the heart of our 
community, but the marina operations are where the big 
money gets made and spent.  
	 I know that PC Muhn has done club history presentations 
in years past.  It’s enlightening and I would encourage 

members to ask him about that history.  
      The SSC Board has authorized a few 

significant things over the past two months in 
regard to Sadler.  

           First, we gave the Sadler Committee more 
authority to spend money on marina expenses without having 
to wait for board approval.  
	 Second, we’ve committed to purchasing four 40’ docks 
to replace four 35’ docks that no longer float.  We are not 
changing the location of the docks at this point, so the width 
of the berths with the new docks is slim for a 40’ dock.  At 
some point, we’ll end up with enough longer docks that it will 
make sense to redo the water and power to accommodate 
wider berths, but that won’t happen until Comm. Andy’s watch.  
	 Repairs to Springer’s Wharf are underway as well.  If 
you’ve been down to the club, you’ve noticed that Tim has 
chained off Springer’s so cars can’t access it while the work 
goes on.
Other items of interest at the SSC Board meeting-- 
	 SSC granted free dock space to SJSI (Sandusky Junior 
Sailing Inc.), the 501c3 that manage Learn To Sail, Adaptive 
Sailing, the Sandusky Junior Race Team (SJRT), and other 
community outreach programs.  
	 Also, there was a significant amount of discussion about 
SSC’s St. Patrick’s Day party that Jay Austin is chairing 
again this year. Terry Parker and a number of SSC volunteers 
have been doing a full reconditioning of one of the race 
committee boats this winter and there is interest in having the 
party proceeds be specifically designated to RC boat repair 
expenses.  
	 That led to a good discussion about such things as the 
cost/trouble of managing restricted donations, and also that it 
seems likely that many people don’t know how the club really 
spends its money.  When you make a donation to the general 
operating fund, SSC spends that money on things like RC boat 
repairs, Junior Sailing, social events, etc.  
	 I hope people come out to support these events and others, 
because they are fun and they are vital for SSC’s future.  
If you missed RC Davis’ Wine Tasting event, you really 
missed some good food and drink.  Scuttlebutt is that Andy’s 
still scrubbing sauce off the ceiling.
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My final update is a change in SSC policy related to 
Wednesday night racing and Race Committee.  It’s easy to 
take for granted because the RC makes it look so automatic, 
but SSC is blessed with an extraordinarily diligent and 
qualified Race Committee.  However, they need help to keep 
delivering the same quality and frequency of racing we’re all 
proud of.  
	 SSC’s new policy is that ALL participants in Wednesday 
night races will have one assigned Wednesday during the 
season to help the Race Committee and perform galley duty.  
Your boat will not race that night and will be assigned your 
average score for that series.  However, if a boat doesn’t show 
for their scheduled service, that boat will be disqualified from 
the series.  I’m sure that other racers and the RC will work 
with you if dates need to be swapped, etc.  
	 This started last year and by all reports was positive, so 
this year the board, fleet captains and Race Committee felt 
that the best way to continue was to make it a consistent rule 
applied to all racers.  Many hands, light work.  
That’s all I’ve got for this month.  I hope to see you all 
around the club at one of RC Davis’ events.  Stay warm.
If you want to contact me, feel free to contact me 
at Commodore@SanduskySailingClub.com or 
at 419-706-5137.

El Vicio Comodoro.................... VC Matt Bedee
Yearbook – Look for the 2019 Yearbook Advertisement Form 
in this month’s Cross Bearings. We will continue to support 
the exposure for the yearbook sponsors - including a directory 
of advertisers in the yearbook and in the member section 
of the club’s website.  Not to steal a line from Commodore 
Schwartz, but I will: The yearbook is still cheaper than 
placing an advertisement in a typical school sports tournament 
brochure. Members look at the yearbook and website all 
year long. So, if you have been a yearbook advertiser in 
the past, we would appreciate your support again this year. 
You can email the advertisement form to yearbook@
sanduskysailingclub.com.
Workday/Spring Meeting – Finally, this year’s workday will 
be Saturday, April 13 @ 9am — General Meeting followed by 
the work session followed by lunch.  With Easter so late this 
year, it’s going to be hard to avoid all Spring Breaks, but we 
are missing Easter. Several of us will spend some time in the 
afternoon working on the Wi-Fi to get the outdoor antennas 
back up and running.

Highlander Nationals – I am chairing the Highlander 
Nationals on July 13-18 at Sandusky Sailing Club. I will need 
everyone’s help to make this a success as is par for regattas 
hosted by SSC. If you are interested in volunteering for the 
Highlander Nationals, please contact me using my information 
below. I appreciate the support that I know I will get from our 
club members and Race Committee members.
Credit cards – are in their second year at the Dairy Bar. 
There has been a cost to the club to use the cards, but I 
don’t believe it has outweighed the benefit for members. 
The only change this year will be a $10 minimum to use 
your credit card at the Dairy Bar, which is typical for many 
small businesses to help decrease costs on individual small 
purchases.
Sailing Simulator – Don’t be afraid to use the Sailing 
Simulator while you’re at the club. If you need to be shown 
how to use it, stop by on a Winter Wednesday.
Contact me – Please feel free to email questions, comments, 
or suggestions to ViceCommodore@SanduskySailingClub.
com or call/text me at 419-202-0044.   

Views from the Rear .................RC Andy Davis
Winter blahs/Winter Wednesdays – The fire is always 
warm and toasty, and certainly, the libations are enjoyed 
by all.  I would highly suggest you try to make it to the 
Winter Wednesdays, as they are truly enjoyable. Each Winter 
Wednesday will have a slightly different offering in terms of 
munchies and if you are anything like me, you’re ready to do 
something with your sailing compadres.  We have the Sailing 
Simulator in operation and it was a blast… come give it a try.   
	 The remaining dates for Winter Wednesdays are: Feb. 
27, and March 6, 13, 20 and 27.  There will occasionally be 
folks who have never been to the sailing club, so please try to 
make a few Wednesdays to interact with those who are simply 
getting the feel for our club and members.  We will start at 
5pm on these days for those who can make it and food will be 
available around 6pm.  Come and enjoy the fire as well as a 
selection of beverages from the Dairy Bar, and some snacks. 
St. Patty’s Day at the Sailing Club March 16 – It is true that 
St. Patrick’s Day is just around the corner, so no better time 
to have a St. Patty’s Day Party with all the fixin’s (Traditional 
corned beef and cabbage dinner, potatoes, appetizers in St. 
Patty’s Day fashion, and of course dessert, all for a nominal 
cost of $20, with profits going towards the “RC Boat Repair 
Fund”).  The Dairy Bar will be serving all of your favorite 
Irish concoctions including Guinness, Bass Ale, GL Conway’s, 
Killian’s and of course, an assortment of Irish whiskeys.  Jay 
Austin has been gracious in chairing this event so we know it 
will be a “smashing success.” Thank you Jay.  It is critical that 
you RSVP to Jay Austin at:  jaustin6@kent.edu by March 2. 
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Spaghetti Social and 
Wine Tasting – The 
annual wine tasting, 
accompanied by a home-
made spaghetti dinner 
occurred on Feb. 23.  
Saturday was full of 
cutting veggies, cooking 
meat, and a host of “spice.” 
We were able to serve 
both a vegetarian sauce 
and a sauce filled with 
sausage and Italian meat 
balls. Overall it went well, 
with the exception of my 
inability to keep up with 
the initial line in terms of 
spaghetti needed. After the initial rush, we got better.
	 Jerry Ervin, a SSC member with Heidelberg Distributing, 
supported the wine tasting – thank you Jerry.  He had a 
variety of fabulous wines and we did leverage the vast 
majority of the club’s wine glasses. We had some folks from 
outside the club attend which was very exciting. Clean up was 
a team effort… illustrating how great our members are; 
thank you all.
Sunday Funday – As a broader initiative, my goal in 2019 
is to revitalize the Sunday races for big boats as a vehicle 
for new sailors to enjoy and learn about sailing.  We already 
have broad participation from the Interlake Fleet on Sundays, 
which illustrates our love of sailing. I will reach out to folks 
in regards to big boat participation on Sunday mornings, and 
ideally making your boat available to include a new sailor 
or two for those fun races.  Following a fun sail on Sunday 
mornings (perhaps some Bloody Marys; I know Tim makes 
a great one) there is always enjoyable banter and ideally, SSC 
can become a Sunday destination for all those who wish to 
learn, and ultimately join as a member.     
Upcoming events – The 2019 social schedule continues to 
evolve, but I need your input.  What do you think would be 
a great event?  Is there interest in a specific event?  A holiday 
party, or even something a little more low key?  What have 
been the best events over the years that you look back on and 
say, “That event was a blast and I wish we did it again!”?  
I have received feedback from some, but need and would 
appreciate your feedback.   Let’s make 2019 the year we 
all look back upon and agree, that it was a year of years….
In short, my vision is continuing to build SSC into the 
premier sailing venue on Lake Erie.   I see that vision as a 
journey, not a destination.  I have been visiting with several 
member committees, including Membership and LTS and am 
working to ensure each specific event or gathering is aligned 
with longer term strategy and growing the love of sailing.
—  Thanks everyone.
Contact me – Please feel free to email me with questions, 
comments, or suggestions at RearCommodore@
SanduskySailingClub.com or on my cell at 262-202-1372. 

A note from the Treasury........... Bernie & Dave
Thanks to all who have generously contributed to the 
various funds included on the dues statement! The club and 
SJSI appreciate your donations.  Please be aware that dues 
were due by March 1. Punctuality is a virtue and your dues 
are needed to support the day-to-day operations of our club. 
The PayPal function on the website is now in service and 
updated for 2019. 

Regatta Committee........................... Jay Austin
The summer of 2019 just got a little busier and more exciting! 
SSC will host the Highlander Nationals July 13-18. 
The Highlander dinghy is a 3-4 person, 20’ day sailor. 
The five-day regatta will include a day of measurement, a 
women’s and junior championship, and the four-day National 
Championship. It will be great to get a national event back 
to the club after having an off-year in 2018. As with all these 
large scale regattas, it will be all-hands-on-deck to host 
a fantastic event for our guests. Our VC Matt Bedee has 
graciously stepped up to chair the Nationals. He will 
be getting more details to us in the coming weeks. 
	 After we meet with the fleet representatives later this 
month, we will start getting regatta management committees 
together. If you are interested in chairing a committee such 
as meal planning, facility management, launch and recovery, 
accommodations, etc. please contact Matt. We need organizers 
and plenty of “do-ers.” 
	 These types of regattas produce great profit and PR for 
our club, so let’s support our tradition of outstanding small 
boat racing on Sandusky Bay!
2109 SSC regattas:
June:	 One Design Regatta
			  Thistle Lake Erie District Championship
			  Sandusky Islands Race/Stein Hospice Cup
July:	 Highlander Class National Championships (July 13-18)
			  Sandusky Bay Portsmouth Regatta
			  SJRT Traveler Series Regatta
Aug.:	 I-LYA Deepwater/Steeplechase
			  Kelleys Island Moonlight Race
			  Funday Pursuit Race to PCYC
Sept.:	J/24 District 12 Championship
	 Of course, please remember all the Wednesday and 
Sunday races that are governed by our excellent group of Race 
Committee volunteers.  They’re always looking for help too!
	 Please let me know if you are willing to chair any of these 
regattas.  We are ALWAYS looking for volunteers to help in 
the planning process.  Feel free to contact me at 330-351-0283 
or regattas@SanduskySailingClub.com. 

Operations............................................Tim Kyle
The next meeting of the Sadler Basin Committee 
will be Monday, April 1 at 7:00pm. Even though we don’t 
officially meet during the winter, we continue to work 
on improving our basin. If you have ideas or questions, 
do not hesitate contact the Sadler Basin Committee at 
SadlerBoard@SanduskySailingClub.com.
Feel free to contact me with marina or clubhouse concerns at 
manager@SanduskySailingClub.com or call 419-656-5881.
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RC Boat Committee....................... Terry Parker
Things have slowed to a crawl with the low temperatures in 
February.  Epoxy, adhesives and paint don’t like it cold.  As of 
Feb. 17, we are “dry-fitting” the new plywood for the roof of 
Escort 3.  Come warmer weather, there will be lots of painting 
and re-fitting to do.  We will likely need to increase the 
number and frequency of our work days to get ready for spring 
launch.  We’ll send out email blasts to notify club members 
of that schedule when it is decided.  In the meantime, if 
you’re interested in helping but aren’t currently on our email 
list, please contact me.  I’m grateful to report that to date, 20 
different club members have been involved in volunteering to 
get our committee boat maintenance program back on track.  
There will also be opportunities after the boats are launched 
in the spring.  Thanks SSC racers!
RaceCommittee@SanduskySailingClub.com  440-320-3100

Learn to Sail..... Mic Kaufman / Suzanne Hartley
Correction –  Prices for Learn to Sail are SSC members: half 
day $155 and full day $300.  Cost for nonmembers is half day 
$180 and full day $330.
ODNR grant – Sandusky Junior Sailors, Inc was awarded 
a $30,000 grant by the ODNR.  The grant will be used to 
advertise the various programs and upgrade equipment 
for Adaptive, Adult Sailing, Learn to Sail and Community 
Sailing.
Donations – Thanks to all of you who have supported SJSI 
with your donations of sails, money and time.  Registration 
does not cover the expenses of the  Learn to Sail program.  
Remember, the future of sailing is with the youth!
	 Did you receive your letter thanking you for your donation 
to SJSI? If you have not yet received your letter, please contact 
Suzanne at Learn@SanduskySailingClub.com. 
The Sea Bags were a big hit at the Boat Show but we still 
have a few left.  Contact Suzanne for more information.
Spring Break camp – Mic, Suzanne and hopefully a few of 
you will be at the Sandusky Spring Break camp with both 
Sailing Simulators.  The camp is March 25-27 from 10-2.
We could use your help teaching knots and points of sail.
Did you miss seeing the simulators at the Boat Show? 
Over 50 people tried sailing on the simulators. You can see 
Mic Kaufman and Larry Knauer on  “Kicking it with Kenny” 
Fox 8 News.  They are on YouTube!
Adult Learn to Sail classes will be the first four Thursdays 
in April from 7:00 to 8:30pm.  Cost is $50 and includes a keel 
book worth $20.  Send a check made out to Sandusky Junior 
Sailors, Inc to P.O.Box 254, Huron, Ohio 44839.
On-line registration for Learn to Sail is now open!
The Learn to Sail youth sessions for 2019 are:
	 Session 1...................................................June 17-June 21
	 Session 2..................................................June 24-June 28
	 Session 3......................................................July 8-July 12
	 Session 4....................................................July 22-July 26
	 Session 5.....................................................July 29-Aug. 2

SJSI is looking forward to an exciting sailing program for 
youth and adults in 2019.  The Sailing Simulator will be at the 
club for Winter Wednesdays.  If it’s too cold to sail but not 
cold enough for ice boating, try sailing a simulator!

Communications Committee......RC Matt Bedee
Remind texting service - For quite some time we have been 
using email blasts to get information out between newsletters.  
Many people don’t always access their email at the last 
minute. So we’re looking at a new texting tool that is used 
by schools called Remind.  We hope to use this to remind 
members of upcoming events and to announce updates to an 
event as it is happening.
	 To join Remind, you can text @sandsail to 81010 to sign 
up for text messages and/or send an email to sandsail@mail.
remind.com for email notifications. We will be trying it out 
over the coming months, so sign up now. 
	 This will be in addition to the current email blasting 
we’re currently using.
	 As we use Social Media more this year, we’re asking 
members to not only tag Sandusky Sailing Club in their posts, 
but this winter please use #SSCWinterWednesdays. 
Contact us – Please feel free to email us with questions, 
comments, or suggestions at Communications@
SanduskySailingClub.com.

Cruising Class..........................Sheryl Hoffman
Leamington Sail-Away is Friday, June 14 through Sunday, 
June 16. This is a great way to start the cruising season and we 
welcome new members to join us for this trip. Skippers Sheryl 
Hoffman and John Wiggins will once again be coordinating 
the cruise and social activities, on Eriesponsible.
	 Leamington Municiple Marina www.leamington.ca/
marina dock fees are $2.00/ft. plus tax (Canadian). We 
currently have 15 docks reserved. 
	 Plan on a Friday morning departure from SSC. There will 
be a BYOB and shared appetizers dock party upon arrival of 
the fleet. Saturday morning breakfast is yet to be determined - 
possible Bloody Mary bar on the dock. 
	 Saturday day is on your own to explore Leamington by 
bike, hike, kayak or taxi. We’ll all gather at the marina later 
that evening and head out by taxi for dinner in Leamington. 
We’re checking Freddy’s from last year, but open to 
suggestions. 
	 Our return sail is on Sunday. Last year a few of us sailed 
to Pelee and enjoyed an adventure to the Pelee Island Winery 
by way of a true Island Car. Any takers for this year? 

MARK R. GROSS
ATTORNEY

MARK GROSS LAW LLC
A Virtual Law Office

419.609.5000
mgross@grosslaw.net

www.grosslaw.net
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	 IMPORTANT:  CUSTOMS CHECK-IN IS NO LONGER 
AVAILABLE AT CEDAR POINT or PUT-IN-BAY.  
You must have the CBP Roam App on your phone or tablet 
unless all of your crew members have Global Entry cards or 
an I-68. Please double-check for yourself and register well 
in advance for this. John and I took care of this last fall, but 
it took us some time as we were experiencing difficulty with 
the government site. I’m told the kinks have been worked out 
from last season and it’s fast and easy. Here are links to the 
sites with information about the new US Customs and Border 
Protection requirements.
US CUSTOMS SERVICES PORT CLINTON 419-732-4400  
https://www.cbp.gov/travel/pleasure-boats-private-flyers 
https://www.cbp.gov/travel/pleasure-boats-private-flyers/
pleasure-boat-overview/roam# 
	 Just a reminder - Passports are required for all skippers 
and crew. If your boat is 30’ or more, you will be required to 
have a Private Vessel Decal in order to re-enter the States. 
See more info at these links: 
CBP DTOPS https://dtops.cbp.dhs.gov
https://dtops.cbp.dhs.gov/main/
changePasswordConvertUser.htm# 
	 Please email the information below to Sheryl before 
June 1 at slhoffman33@gmail.com to reserve your dock.
	 Last Name(s), First Name(s), Boat Name, LOA, Beam, 
	 Street Address, City, State, ZIP, Phone, Email, 
	 Arrival and/or departure date if different than SSC
	 Estimated number of crew and names
	 Number of crew interested in joining for dinner.
For the Good of the Order 
SSC online calendar - Tim has been making a concerted 
effort to keep the SSC online calendar current, making it a 
more useful tool when you’re trying to find out what’s going 
on at your club. Go to www.SanduskySailingClub.com, then 
to “Communities,” then to “Events Calendar.” Click on the 
event to get more info, contacts and links as well as any fliers 
available. Skippers, share this calendar with your crew so 
they know what’s happening at SSC. 
	 If you have an event you would like listed, contact 
Tim at manager@SanduskySailingClub.com or call 
419-656-5881.
I-LYA news – Keep up with the latest news from the Inter-
Lake Yachting Association, the governing body of local 
clubs, by subscribing to the I-LYA newsletter. Or view past 
newsletters at www.i-lya.org.

Congratulations to Mike Ogline and crew for finishes in the 
George Town (Bahamas) Cruisers’ Regatta with a first in class 
for the Around Stocking Island Race, a first in class for the In 
Harbor Race, and the overall first in class for the series. 
A proud day for “SSC South”.
Sailing Stuff for Sale or to Buy
Emergency raft - $300.  Last certified 2012, expired 2014. Contact George 
Steinemann at 419-341-0639 or email gesteinemann@civista.bank

2006 Laser - No trailer, very good condition. $1,800. Contact PC John 
Heilman at 419-656-5022 or Patty Heilman at 419-656-2337.

Interlake Sails - Main and jib. Lightly used one season. $1,000 or BO.
Call Pete 419-366-8358 or email pgrant@bex.net 

Scott’s sailing stuff for sale - New and like new. Contact Scott Kibler for 
a full list. 419-566-7781 or wskibler@embarqmail.com. Feel free to make 
offer or buy lots of stuff and get a better deal.

Interlake with trailer - Two sets of sails. For info contact Richard Byrd 
at 216-533-6209 or alphabyrd@gmail.com

1975 Cal 3-30 Pollinator - 30ft racer/cruiser. Roller furler. Sleeps six. 
Updated cushions and upholstery. Atom 4 cyl. gas engine. New mainsail 
with large sail inventory. Cradle and winter cover. Many extras. Ready to 
race or cruise. Asking $3,500. Inspect at SSC dock A17. Contact Daryl 
Deering at 419-656-5679 or daryldeering@hotmail.com.

Interlake Hull #972 - Yellow hull, white seated deck. Deck replaced by 
CustomFlex. SS centerboard, cut-down trunk with teak trim. All new foam 
floatation by CustomFlex.  Carbon spin pole, CustomFlex rudder, most 
hardware and lines replaced. North main and jib, several other sets of sails 
and spinnakers. Trailer in great shape, bearing buddies and good tires. 
$1,800 or make offer. Call Rich Wismer at 440-308-6834, 
rwismer972@gmail.com  Located in North Ridgeville, near Lorain.

16’ 1958 Lyman with 1961 35 HP Evinrude Lark outboard and trailer.  
New marine mahogany ply decks professionally installed this last winter.  
Transom, ribs and board are all good.  $3,000.   
Email john@firelandslocal.com.  Phone 419-706-5137. 

Seabiscuit, O’Day 34, $25,900 - Well maintained boat, consistently 
improved and loved by current owners. Call or email Jim Priebe @ 
440-781-9618 or jpsailinghorse@yahoo.com for a complete list of 
improvements and upgrades.

J/24 for sale - 1979. Set up for single-handed, MORC or one-design. Good 
sails and rigging. Fair trailer. Boat is in good condition - bottom needs 
attention; it has been blasted and is ready for sanding and bottom paint. 
$3,250. Contact PC Park McRitchie at park@quikspray.com

1987 Hunter 31 - Excellent condition. Several sets of sails recently 
inspected and repaired.  Yanmar 2GM20F  2 cyl. diesel. Sale includes steel 
cradle and many extras. Ready to cruise or race. Asking $20,000.  Racing 
sails are available for extra $$.  Contact Rory Carpenter at 734-660-1517.
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LEARN TO SAIL
 Presented by Sandusky Junior Sailors, Inc.
All sessions are for Beginner/Intermediate sailors.

2019 SCHEDULE
Session 1: 
 June 17 - June 21

Session 2: 
 June 24 - June 28

Session 3: 
 July 8 - July 12

Session 4: 
 July 22 - July 26

Session 5: 
 July 29 - August 2

Session Pricing
 AM 9:00-12:00   ALL DAY 9:00-4:00
 $155/SSC member  $300/SSC member
 $180/non-member  $330/non-member

 Please bring a lunch when attending all-day sessions.

Email learn@sanduskysailingclub.com or visit sanduskysailingclub.com 
to register or for more information

PO BOX 814                                          SANDUSKY, OHIO 44871-0814
www.sanduskysailingclub.com   •   Located between Battery Park and the Police Station
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Lady’s Sophisticated Polo – Gentle Contour Silhouette, Sharp 
White Detailing, Very Flattering!!! 
Cool 100% Polyester, Moisture Wicking 
SSC Logo on Left Chest, SSC Flags on Right Upper Arm 
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $32.50 

Women’s Vintage T-Shirt – Extra Sporty, ¾ Length Sleeves 
Silver Body with Soft Navy Detail, Curved Shirttail Hem for 
Graceful Fit 
50/50 Cotton/Polyester 
SSC Flags on Left Chest, SSC Logo on Right Upper Arm 
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $20.00 

Lady’s Sophisticated Polo – Gentle Contour Silhouette, Sharp 
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Women’s Vest – Crisp Winter White, Front Zippered Pockets, 
Drawcords for Adjustable Hem 
Super Soft 100% Polyester 
SSC Logo on Left Chest  
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $29.00 

 
 

Women’s Vest – Crisp Winter White, Front Zippered Pockets,  

 
Unisex Quarter Zip Sweatshirt – Soft and Cuddly 
50/50 Cotton/Polyester, Won’t Shrink 
SSC Burgee on Left Chest, SSC Logo on Right Upper Arm 
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $32.00 

Men’s Khaki Classic Polo – 60/40 Cotton/Polyester 
Odor Fighting, Moisture Wicking, Shrink/Stain/Wrinkle 
Resistant 
SSC Burgee on Left Chest, SSC Flags on Right Sleeve 
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $30.00 

  

Men’s Vintage T-Shirt – Extra Detailed, Relaxed Fit, Sharp Grey 
w/ Crisp White Accent 
50/50 Cotton/Polyester 
SSC Flags on Left Chest, SSC Large Logo on Back  
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $22.00 

Men’s Vest – Perfect Layering Piece, Front Zippered Pockets, 
Drawcords for Adjustable Hem 
Super Soft 100% Polyester 
SSC Logo on Left Chest  
Sizes:  Small to X-Large 
Price: $29.00 

 

 

 

Duffle Bag – Heavy Duty Polyester with Adjustable Shoulder 
Strap, Top and Side Grip Handles, Front Zippered Pocket 
Red and Black with SSC Flags on Front 
Size:  22” x 11” x 10 ½” 
Price: $25.00 

Beach Tote – Outside Pocket and Velcro Closure at Top 
100% Cotton Canvas 
Red with Navy Bottom and Straps, SSC Logo on Front 
Size:  21 ½” x 15 ½” x 6 ½” 
Price: $20.00 

 
• All Items are available for purchase at the Sandusky Sailing Club using Cash, Check, or Credit Card. 
• Addition Sizes are available and can be special ordered. 
• Questions and Inquiries, please email Carolynne at  SSCGear@SanduskySailingClub.com. 
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See More Items 

Online!
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“Work is the curse of the drinking class” – Oscar Wilde 

 

 

 

 

 

When: Saturday March 16, 2019 @ 6:00pm 

Cost: $20/person. Profit will go towards the “RC Boat Repair Fund” 

Meal: Traditional Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner, Potatoes, St. Patty’s Day 
Appetizers, and Dessert 

The Dairy Bar will be serving all of your favorite Irish concoctions including 
Guinness, Bass Ale, GL Conway’s, Killian’s, and an assortment of Irish whiskeys. 

We will raffle a basket of craft beers and there will be prizes for Best Dressed! 

RSVP: Jay Austin at jaustin6@kent.edu BY MARCH 2nd 

 

mailto:jaustin6%40kent.edu?subject=St%20Patty%27s%20Day%20Party


2019 Member Yearbook
Advertising Insertion Order

Company Name:

Street Address:

City, State, Zip:

Contact Person:

Contact Email:

2019 Yearbook Advertising Rates & Copy Instructions:

Full Page Black & White ($250) Full Page Color ($300)

Half Page Black & White ($125) Half Page Color ($150)

Quarter Page Black & White ($70) Qtr. Page Color ($100)

Please attach copies of desired advertisement and/or artwork to this sheet or email
electronic copy to Yearbook@SanduskySailingClub.com.

Notes

Signature: ____________________________ Date:  _____________________

Make checks payable to Sandusky Sailing Club.  Mail to:

Sandusky Sailing Club
Attn:  Yearbook
PO Box 814
Sandusky, Ohio 44870

mailto:yearbook%40sanduskysailingclub.com?subject=

